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College Carpark Expectations

Please be reminded the carparks are a shared space, and are often crowded in the afternoons at
pick-up time. Our primary concern is to keep students safe. Please be patient- it is only 15-20 minutes
of busyness each day. In order to ease congestion and keep traffic moving, please adhere to the
following:

e Follow the arrows, park only in the marked bays with the vehicle’s nose facing in, or collect
passengers from the drop off zone/s.

e When you enter the South Campus gate, ONLY go straight ahead. There is no right turn.
e When you enter the North Campus gate, ONLY go left. There is no access to the TSC.

e Students may only be collected from in front of B-Block, A-Block or N Block. No students are
permitted to wait on the pedestrian islands. These areas are checked regularly and students
will be sent back to the correct waiting zones.

e Students must only enter or exit a vehicle parked in a marked bay or at the kerb in the drop off
zones. Please do NOT allow children to enter or exit a vehicle in the flow of traffic.

e To come to the South campus drop off zone, please join the queue through the staff car park
turn-around area. Please do not exit against the arrows. Other vehicles are waiting to enter.

e Keep moving as far forward as possible in the drop-off zones to allow more vehicles to
collect/alight their passengers behind you.

e Stay in your vehicle in the drop-off zones. Vehicles should not be left unattended in the
drop-off zones. Park in a carpark if you wish to get out to collect or assist children.

e Please do not pull in front of other vehicles in the drop-off zones. It will only take a few
minutes in the queue.

e Only use the crossings to cross the carpark. Model correct procedures to your children.

e If you have children on both North and South campuses, please arrange for collection of all
children from one campus only (North or South). Please do not cross between campuses
during the morning or afternoon peak periods.

e Please be reminded that there are no staff on duty until 8:35 am. We request that you avoid
dropping your children off before this time.

Please also note that the grassed area to the left of the entrance to South Campus is council land and
should not be used for parking. If council officers attend, parking in this area may be subject to fines.

There is also no safe crossing to access this area and we request that you do not park there. We are

continually mindful of student safety as our main priority during morning drop-off and afternoon
collection. We appreciate your support and patience, particularly during the busy afternoon time.



